
 

4 World Trade Center, 21 Floor 
150 Greenwich Street 
New York, NY  10007 

 

September 6, 2019 
 

SUBJECT:    REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 
PROFESSIONAL ARCHITECTURAL AND ENGINEERING SERVICES 
FOR THE PORT AUTHORITY TRANS-HUDSON CORPORATION 
(PATH) REHABILITATION OF THE HOBOKEN AND NEWPORT 
STATIONS DURING 2019 THROUGH 2023 (RFP #58432) -ADDENDUM #2 

Dear Sir or Madam:  

The following questions are from RFP recipients.  The questions and the corresponding Authority 
answers are provided for your information and use, as appropriate. 
 
Question #1:  Can you confirm if survey of the two sites will be provided by the Authority or if it 
will be part of the selected Consultant's scope. 
Answer #1: Condition survey for the stations was performed in Stage I and documented in the 
Stage I Report. The selected Consultant will need to verify the stations existing condition(s) and 
determine if additional field survey is needed. Refer to the Attachment A, Page 12, Task B. Field 
Verification Surveys for details. Topographic survey of the stations was not performed during 
Stage I design. However, topographic survey of other projects in Hoboken and Newport Stations 
was done and will be provided to the selected Consultant. The selected Consultant will need to 
verify the existing condition against the topographic survey provided from other projects.  
Question #2: Many of the available documents for Newport contain information at the platform 
level, however the RFP scope of work is defined at the upper mezzanine only.  In general, please 
confirm that the scope in the RFP documents covers the full scope of work intended?  For 
example, an available document was provided for additional stair and side platform access, 
which is outside of the scope defined in the RFP. 
Answer #2:  For scope of services, please refer to Attachment A, Pages 3 – 8, item A through N.  
The intent to provide Contract PAT-684.015 – Newport Station – Additional Stair and Elevator 
to Side Platform is to let prospect proposers understand that the station was built in a different 
period of time and allow judgment to perform the scope of services. 

The date for receipt of proposals for the subject RFP remains 2:00 P.M. on September 13, 
2019. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Thomas Barlotta, Staff Contract Specialist, at 
TBarlotta@panynj.gov 

Sincerely, 
 
David Gutiérrez 
Assistant Director 
Procurement Department 


